PARISH OF GILLINGHAM
Draft Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting
Held at: Gillingham Village Hall, on Wednesday, 8th May, 2019 at 7.30pm and chaired by Rae Massingham.
Business Transacted:

1.   Minutes of last annual parish meeting – Minutes revisited and approved by the members present, signed by Mr Massingham.

2.  The Parish Council Chairman's Annual Report 

Playground
This year has not been a success for the playground.  Although the equipment remains fit for purpose, there are areas that the inspection highlighted as needing action such as the removal of the ropes hanging from trees and the old football net.
In general, although the equipment remains adequate, the same cannot be said for the ground underfoot which is subject to rabbit scrapings and mole hills.  Although periodically filled in, they of course, along with bird droppings reappear again very quickly.  The fence, now attended to, remains secure although the gate is regarded as needing replacement in the future.  
There is no dedicated committee to take on the upkeep of the playground and the parish council is unable to spend large sums of money on it or put in enough physical effort by themselves and had hoped that there might be parents who would come forward to form a committee and take this on with council support.


 Village Upkeep

St Mary’s church is now being used by the Romanian Orthodox community and after some initial problems seems to have settled down.
Despite not having a vicar at present, a service was held at the war memorial for Remembrance Sunday with the help of John Lowrey and several people attended.
The McDonalds restaurant came under new ownership and the present owner is making real efforts to engage with the village and clean up rubbish left from the takeaway service.  Antisocial behaviour also seems to have settled down and only the car parking on the roundabout remains an issue.
Buses being stopped and rerouted at short notice and discontinued altogether remain a challenge although the bus company does seem to be better at communicating these times.
Again this year Cllr Black held a couple of litter picks which helped clear more rubbish and a special thank you goes to Trevor Bryer who makes continued efforts to keep the rubbish at bay.  Also, thank you to Mrs Easter who has helped keep the bus shelter at the village hall clean and tidy.  The river bank was also subject to clearing of a lot of rubbish left by a boat user.
A big issue has been the water that is collecting outside the new build on Kings Dam.  Despite concerted effort by the parish council, county councillor and county council the owner has still not rectified the problem and efforts continue to get this sorted. 
At last the councillor vacancy was filled giving a full council. 
Removing the old notice board at the village hall and resiting inside the bus shelter was deemed a good move but unfortunately now seems subject to attack by vandals.
The council gave a donation towards the repair of steps leading down to the river at Dunburgh, which had become dangerous.

Planning
This year saw the application for a change of use near Beccles Bridge of the old Craft workshop, into a restaurant.  Despite comments from those closest there did not appear to be too many real objections and suggestions were made regarding some aspects and the results are awaited.
The rerouting of a footpath at Waterloo was supported.

General
The precept to the parish council has again remained the same for the coming financial year and we continue to do our best to look after the village in the face of cuts at District and County level.  It is not necessary to be a councillor to offer help in any areas that need working on (ie playground, litter picking, allotments, etc).

In conclusion I wish to extend my thanks to all the councillors, and our Parish Clerk, Julia Punt, for all their hard work throughout the year.  With an especial thank you to Cllr Jane Black did not stand for re-election but who has offered to continue volunteering to help out where she can.

Rae Massingham

Chairman

4. Other organisations:
Ladies group – The ladies group continues to meet at Gillingham Swan Motel on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 11.00am.  All ladies  are welcome to come and join them for coffee and chat.  Why not come and make some new friends.
Mrs Margaret Thrower – co-ordinator
5. Any other business.
A request was made for the clerk to ask for a response from Norfolk Highways regarding the state of Gillingham Dam.  There being no other business and no other reports received the meeting was closed.
 

